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John Mathews was interested in the article on the Numeral Perfins in 
which Peter Maybury adds a little to his article in the August 1993 
Bulletin.  He has not had any feed-back to his 1993 article and John is 
hoping some members can add some information this time around, in 
particular some likely firms in Ipswich who may have sent a series of 
envelopes (possibly accounts) to a motor garage in Sussex in the mid-
1930’s.  Anything sent in to me will appear in the Bulletin or be sent to 
John in Australia. 
 
B of T Perfin Forgeries A running discussion in many Bulletins 
 
JON EVANS, in his words, says he might as well put in his two-piece 
worth on the subject. 
 
“Personally I think there are quite a few forgeries about, but that doesn’t 
necessarily mean somebody making a die for the purpose.  (I would not 
rule out such a thing but if it did happen I would suggest it would be the 
minority of the dies.) 
 
However, I am convinced that there are a quantity of stamps where people 
have been able to use original machines:  I’ve personally seen a 10s 
seahorse with perfin (mint).  In fact, look at the ratio of mint-to-used 
examples and compare that with commercial overprints.  Purely based on 
items I have seen, admittedly this cannot be called comprehensive, the 
number of mint BT perfins is suspiciously high.  I certainly have more 
mint than used. 
 
Then there is the argument that perfins were not seen as collectable at the 
time so it was not worthwhile someone forging them.  Well, neither were 
commercial overprints collectable, but no one denies Official Overprints 
were collectable.  So, why not the same situation with perfins?  I’ve been 
told that Official Perfins were listed in some catalogues of the period. 
 
So, what if I’m wrong and they really weren’t collectable after all?  Well 
then who on earth collected all those mint examples which we find on the 
market today?” 




